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21 September 2022 
 
 
Dear Heidi, 
 
On behalf of the Secretary of State, I am writing to give you notice of the designation 
of Jisc as the body designated for the purposes of sections 64 and 65 of the Higher 
Education and Research Act 2017 (the Act). This letter constitutes notice for the 
purposes of paragraph 3(3) of Schedule 6 to that Act.   
 
Subject to designation being removed from the Higher Education Statistics Agency 
Limited under paragraph 5(1) of Schedule 6 to the Act, Jisc will be designated on 4 
October 2022 immediately following that removal.   
 
I look forward to working with you and the Office for Students to ensure the effective 
collection, processing, storage and publication of data on higher education in 
England.  
 
  
 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
 

Andrea Jenkyns MP 
Minister for Skills 

 


